ATTENTION TENANTS:

THE MORTGAGE ON THE PROPERTY IN WHICH YOU LIVE MAY BE FORECLOSED IN THE NEAR FUTURE

If you are a tenant in a property that has a Federal Housing Administration (FHA) mortgage and has been or is about to be foreclosed, you may have received a letter informing you that the Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) may become the owner of the property and that HUD requires the property to be unoccupied unless you or the property meet certain conditions.  Attached to the letter is a list of those conditions.  The letter also states that if you do not respond to HUD within 20 days of receiving the letter, you will have to move before HUD becomes the owner of the property.*

This letter gives inaccurate and misleading information about your rights as a tenant.

You probably have a right, under a federal law known as the Protecting Tenants at Foreclosure Act of 2009 (PTFA)**, to continue to live in your home after a new owner takes title as a result of the foreclosure. 

If you meet the qualifications of the PTFA, you can continue to live where you now live until the end of your current lease and until you have received at least 90 days notice to vacate from the new owner after they have legally become the new owner.  You have a right to notice of at least 90 days to vacate even if your lease is month to month, and even if it is verbal (oral). 

If the lender (mortgagee) of your landlord’s mortgage becomes the owner through foreclosure, and then transfers ownership to HUD, you are still protected by the PTFA.

If you receive a letter telling you that HUD may become the owner of your unit, you should read the notice carefully and then do the following:

· Learn more about the Protecting Tenants at Foreclosure Act.  Information is available on the web at: NHLP.org, NLIHC.org and NLCHP.org
· Use the sample letter provided at NHLP.org, NLIHC.org and NLCHP.org to notify HUD, your current landlord, and the foreclosing lender (mortgagee) that you intend to exercise your rights under the Protecting Tenants at Foreclosure Act.

· Fill out the “Request for Occupied Conveyance” attached to the letter you received from the foreclosing lender (mortgagee) and send it back to HUD within the timeframe outlined in the letter.

· Contact your local non-profit legal services provider for advice.  You can find some legal service providers at LSC.gov, although this website does not list all legal service providers.

· If the owner of the property begins the eviction proceeding, you should put in the answer (if you are required to file an answer) or tell the judge at court, that the notice did not comply with the Protecting Tenants at Foreclosure Act.

* You can find a sample of the letter described at: http://www.hud.gov/offices/adm/hudclips/handbooks/hsgh/4330.1/43301x40HSGH.pdf

** Public Law 111-22 (May 20, 2009), tit VII, as clarified and extended by § 1484 of Public Law 111-203 (July 21, 2010).  You can access this law at: http://frwebgate.access.gpo.gov/cgi-bin/getdoc.cgi?dbname=111_cong_public_laws&docid=f:publ022.111.pdf

